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Village of Millerton 

Planning Board Meeting 

     September 9, 2020 
 

The Village of Millerton Planning Board held a Planning Board Meeting on Wednesday, 

September 9, 2020 at 7:07 PM with Chairman Lance Middlebrook presiding. Planning Board 

Members present: Linda Orlando, Eliot Ramos, Patti Lynch-VandeBogart and Andrew Rebillard. 

Also present: Planning Secretary Stephany Eisermann and Jeanne Vanecko (sign in sheet 

attached).  
 

 

Jeanne Vanecko – Presentation of Eddie Collins Memorial Park Revitalization Project 

 

Mrs. Vanecko gave a presentation of the plans for the first phase of the ECMP (Eddie Collins 

Memorial Park Project).  She spoke regarding some of the changes that will be happing with the 

plans for the park.   A few of those items where the installation of a soccer field, relocation of the 

Little League Baseball field, renovations to the existing playground, two (2) new full size 

basketball courts, and the addition of a new pool with a bath house and concession stand.   This 

pool will be handicap accessible along with the other renovations being proposed.  Mrs. Vanecko 

also spoke regarding revamping the current parking lot and relocating the entrance and parking to 

accommodate approximately 150 cars.   This project will consist of four (4) phases and the pool 

would be in the second phase, with hopes of being installed for the summer of 2022.  She also let 

stated that no construction would be happening during summer months so that the park could be 

utilized.   

After the presentation, the floor was open to the board members to ask questions or voice any 

concerns.  Chairman Middlebrook agreed with the new entrance but suggested possibly that 

parking lot would be better if there were diagonal lines instead of straight parking lines.  Regarding 

the playground restructure he mentioned to watch for some of the environmental issues with the 

poured rubber that is used for the base of the playgrounds.  Board member E. Ramos spoke 

regarding the safety concerns and the draw to our park even though there is less of a draw to parks 

across the country.   

Mrs. Vanecko will return with more updates throughout the process of this project and dates for 

construction along with completion times.   
 

Public Hearing – 9 John Street 

Motion made by Planning Board Member Patti Lynch-VandeBogart to close the Public Hearing 

for 9 John Street due to applicate withdrew his application, seconded by Planning Board Member 

Eliot Ramos, all five (5) members in attendance approved and motion was passed.  
 

Adjourn  

Motion made by Planning Board Member Patti Lynch-VandeBogart to adjourn the meeting at 

7:42 PM, seconded by Planning Board Member Linda Orland, all five (5) members in attendance 

approved and motion was passed.  
 
 

Respectfully Submitted, 

 

 

 

Kelly Kilmer 

Interim Planning Board Secretary 


